COUNCIL MEETING

DECEMBER 20, 2016

The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Tuesday, December 20, 2016 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Kirk Quasebarth and Ken Hickman.  Also present were Council President Rosemary Cooley, Council Vice President Dave Stimmel, Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown, Attorney Dow Dellinger, Superintendent Tony Rodgers and Marshal Roger Young.       

-Council Member Stacy Selagy was absent.   

-President Rosemary Cooley @ 5:28 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a 

moment-of-silence.

MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:


Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept the minutes of  the regular meeting on December 6, 2016.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion for the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $108,084.31
  VISITORS: … there was no one scheduled.
Resident Terry Saunders was called on by President Cooley to speak.   She complimented the boys on their cleaning of the streets and sidewalks...especially by her house.   

       PARK ISSUES...  We will put an ad in the local newspapers right after the first of the year 
about the Park Superintendent job.

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  We received an email from Jon Borgers with Wessler Engineering.   He gave us an update on what will happen in the future.   One thing needed will be a spreadsheet for IDEM with all of our sump inspection info.    

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  Marshal Young is sending out 2 letters for a property on Harrison Street and a property north of Annis' Mini Market.

SIDEWALK REPAIRS... Two sections of the sidewalks are complete.  We will pay him for these 2 sections.  He will get the other sections finished when the weather clears.  

STUMP GRINDING... We are ready to call in the locates (but) since we have been having bad weather he will grind the stumps in the spring.

UNIFORMS VS. CLOTHING ALLOWANCE... We are still checking to see if we can get out of the contract.   We still want to start the boys on a clothing allowance for next year.
Kirk Quasebarth made a motion to give each boy (4), a clothing allowance of  $400 next year.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.

KIRPC APPOINTMENT... Our nominee Member Stacy was absent this evening so we tabled the  appointment.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.The street sweeper is being sent in for service today.   2.Our Bobcat is being sent in tomorrow for its 250 hour service.   3.Tony will be sending our lawnmowers in for service here soon...2 at a time.   4.The boys will try to get all of the lights on the caboose Christmas tree working soon.   5.Tony ordered more sidewalk salt.   6.Paul's Generator Service will be in soon to service all of our generators.   7.The wastewater clarifier motor and the fine screen will need service soon.   8.Rosemary asked Tony about cloudy drinking water.  We just received a new salt load...the water should be clear soon.   9.Tony may buy a new softener valve.  Per VP Stimmel's suggestion, Tony will get a rebuild kit for the old valve.   10.Tony made a thorough water inspection of 108 Market...there were high bills here.  Tony then installed a new meter.   

1.

2.

Marshal Roger Young...  1.On 1-17, Roger will have his radar equipment re-certified in 
Monticello.   2.We should have new crossing guard lights installed by INDOT in the next 



6 weeks at the intersection of Brook Street and Highway 421.   Thank you to Jeff with 
Chalmers Utilities for getting us a person to talk to at INDOT.   3.Roger presented 2 new 
police car quotes from Gutwein Motors.  Brad Gutwein was present to answer questions.  
We even talked about leasing.  Brad will rework the quotes for leasing.   Member Quasebarth 
has more questions that need answered.   *Clerk Brown also brought up for everyone's 
consideration that our F450 truck may need to be replaced next year.  In the last 6 months 
we have spent at least $6000 in repairs on its engine.  We only have a limited amount of money 
to spend on vehicles...everyone needs to think about this.  The issue was tabled for now.   4.The 
bank robbery was discussed, but Roger has nothing new to report.     


Clerk-Treasurer Tim Brown...   1.We will probably be accepting credit cards for utility 
payments next year. We will contact several companies for installation bids in a few months.  
2.December 29th at 5:30pm we be our Year End Meeting.   3.We have finally made contact 
with a correct NIPSCO person about street light work needed at the Park and on east Bedford 
Road.  We will see how long it will take for the work to be done.  4.Town Hall will be closed a 
half of a day on Friday, 12-23 and all day on 12-26 and January 2nd.   5.After this meeting 
we will have our one required Wellhead Protection meeting of the year.   6.Since there was 
snow and cold temperatures on the meter reading days this month...the bills coming out January 
1st will be estimated.   


Attorney Dellinger... reported about the non-annexed property we found on the southeast 
end of 4th Street.  We may have problems making them annex into town because of new 
annex 
rules from the state.   Dow suggested we have a sit down meeting with the owners and tell 
them the situation about the property.   If after a time they do not agree to be annexed, they 
must drill a well and put in their own septic system.  We will probably have this meeting 
after the first of the year.  Rosemary, Kirk and I will meet with them.


Member Kirk Quasebarth... asked about the salting of the streets after the last couple 



snow / ice events.  Tony stated in the last few days they have put down 2 loads of salt/sand.   


President Rosemary Cooley... 1.Rosemary thought the south side of the old North White 
Superintendent's building would be a good place for a painted mural.  KIRPC manager 


Edwin Buswell stated that there may grants available for this.   2.Per the request from last 
meeting to check on the complaint about semi trucks running idle for all hours, Rosemary 
has checked with surrounding towns and no one has an ordinance concerning this. We will see 
if 
there is another solution.   3.Rosemary asked Tony about the new snowblower not being used 
after the last small snow.  Tony stated it would have not moved that small amount.   Tony then

said that the big snowplow blades on the trucks will be repaired in a day or two.    


*Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:23 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, January 17, 2017 at 5:30 pm in Town Hall.

***We will have a SPECIAL YEAR END MEETING on 12-29 @ 5:30 pm.
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